
From: Deziel, Dennis <Deziel.Dennis@epa.gov>  
Sent: Friday, June 05, 2020 3:48 PM 
To: R1 ALLEPANE <R1 ALLEPANE@epa.gov> 
Subject: Update on Office Operations 
  
Colleagues, 
  
Administrator Wheeler has emphasized that our plan for a phased return to our offices is both 
measured and deliberate to minimize risk to your health. Our plan provides for a “rolling 
reopening,” so each facility will enter Phase 1 after two thorough reviews of health information 
that comprises the gating criteria outlined in the Reopening America Again Plan, while keeping 
in mind any City, State, or County requirements as well. Last week, EPA space in Boston, 
Chelmsford and Woburn closed for the 7-day period to assure that any virus in those facilities 
was rendered inactive. 
  
During the review of 14-day trend data this week for Boston, Chelmsford, and Woburn, our 
Agency experts determined that the gating criteria to enter Phase 1 were not met and are in 
fact now trending upwards. Please see the attached charts demonstrating this sharp trend 
upward. Because of this, the Administrator and I decided that we should extend our closure 
until next week when we will make a decision if we should move into Phase 1 or maintain our 
COOP status. While we are considering other data and the posture of state and local 
governments when making phasing decisions, in this case we believed it was warranted to 
delay moving to Phase 1. 
  
EPA space remains closed to ensure that any possible virus in those facilities is rendered 
inactive prior to employees’ return. Any spaces that need to be accessed during the extended 
closure will be cleaned and disinfected before entering Phase 1. We will be following our own 
guidance on cleaning and disinfecting, which we developed with the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC), throughout this process. Please contact your supervisor should 
access to a facility during the extended closure needs to be requested. Access must be 
approved in advance.   
  
Your health and safety is our top priority and we will continue to keep you updated on the 
status of our locations.  
  
Thank you. 
  
Dennis 

 






